

# **Upcoming Events**

- Bingo 1st and 3rd Mondays monthly 7PM
- Dinner Club-Car
   Pool- 3<sup>rd</sup> Tuesday
   monthly 5:30PM
- Christmas Party
   Dec. 4<sup>th</sup> 5pm-7pm
   @ Rec Center
   with Ugly Sweater
   contest. Dinner
   will be served at
   5:30
- Holiday
   Decorating
   contest Judging
   on Dec 18<sup>th</sup>
- Movie Night In January at Rec center one week night.



# Santa Clara



**Quarterly Newsletter - December 2021** 

#### Welcome

We would like to welcome our new residents Robert Lord, and Karen & Mike Francis.

#### **Resident News**

Our condolences to the families of Donald McKeever and James Walker. Donald passed away September 6<sup>th</sup>, 2021, and James passed away October 2<sup>nd</sup>, 2021.

## **Residents Group – Upcoming Events**

Movie night – with the nights starting to get cold and dark early, wouldn't it be fun to get together with friends to watch a movie? Think about what movie would be nice to see in January. Popcorn will be provided at the Rec Center. Any suggestions on movie titles let Rena know.

## **Community Events**

- Toys For Tots- A box will be placed in the office for donations between 11/22/2021-12/15/2021. Toys should be <u>new and unwrapped</u> and dropped off during office hours.
- Christmas Party Dec. 4<sup>th</sup> at Rec Center from 5pm 7pm and dinner will be served at 5:30. Please bring a covered dish. Also, we are going to do something different this year. There will be an "ugly sweater" contest at the party so wear your ugliest Christmas sweater and have fun. Prizes will be awarded for first, second and third places.

# Community Events cont.

- Holiday decorating contest- the contest judging will be Dec. 18<sup>th</sup> and gift cards will be sent out shortly after. First place prize is a \$50 gift card, second place prize is a \$25 gift card, and third place prize is a \$15 gift card.
- Pet of the Month Wouldn't it be great to brag to everyone that your pet is the "Pet of the Month"? Please send in photos of your pet in any form: a hard copy to Rena at the community office, email Rose at the main office at <a href="mailto:rsoltis@ov-energy.com">rsoltis@ov-energy.com</a> or mail in a copy to the main office. The winner will go in the next newsletter. Watch to see if it is your pet!
- Fall Decorating Contest winners 1st Place winner was Wilber Barton, 2nd place winner was Judy and Paul Anthony, and 3rd place winner was Rachel and Ray Jones! Congratulations!
- Recently, there was a hiccup with the trash pickup. As with many other businesses, Covid has caused staffing issues. Pickup had to be rescheduled. Ohio Valley Waste Services is working to correct the issue.

We are currently evaluating our options to implement an all-call system, giving us the ability to contact all residents should similar issues arise in the future.



